

# Stalybridge

Town Team

Working together for Stalybridge

Executive Committee Meeting Notes

Mar 8, 2018 @ 5.30pm

Stalybridge Fire Community Room

## Present :

Ray Harrison, Cllr Dave Sweeton, Nicola Buckley, Cllr Clive Patrick

Heather Burthom, Andrew Watkins, Cllr Adrian Pearce

## Apologies :

Tony Lewis, Jacqui Watkins, Chris Tyler

## Agenda item.

## Action

### 2 Chair's Opening Remarks

ALL

- Notes of February's meeting approved
- May's meeting to be convened at Tesco Community Room
- Westhill school pupils and deputy head invited to May's meeting
- Committee agree there is an urgent need to clear up the confusion surrounding the Aldi parking facility
- Dave advised Committee of E-twinning web-based opportunities for local schools. Parties have agreed to review next year as this year's deadline is too close

### 4 Finance report

AW

- Andrew to chase Lisa for o/s market receipts due for Oct & Dec 2017

### 5 New wix website

NB

- New website continues to make progress
- Ray's Chair blog to be published; any other write ups encouraged from Committee members; proposal to include Committee minutes (minus finance report) - Agreed
- Clive to put together memo on the problems of fly tipping
- Heather offered use of Tesco Community notice board to promote STT events
- Dave has access to noticeboard in town centre - so let's publicise our events there too

### 6 Cabin

RH

- Suggestion made to encourage local schools to come up with a design for the cabin wrap - we could offer a cash prize to the winner - Agreed
- We need to confirm the final design before we confirm planning permission
- Ray investigating appropriate permissions for the proposed 100 Club
- Let's set up a stall at a future artisan market to sign up 100 Club members

### 7 Events

RH/DS

- Next Artisan market planned for 14 April - request from Lisa for more active representation from Town Team members

### 8 New Planters

RH/DS

- New planters currently being refurbished
- Ray currently investigating possibilities for new hanging baskets - Tameside Council gardener a possible source of help

### 9 Stalybridge Town Council / Andy Burnham

AP/DS

- Meeting arranged for later this month to discuss various options

### 10 AOB

ALL

- "Made in Stalybridge" - who produces what in our town ?
- Thanks to Ray for excellent butties provided !

**Next meeting Thursday April 5. Please advise of non-attendance for future meetings**